

HORSELESS CARRIAGE CLUB OF AMERICA Fairbanks Regional Group P.O. Box 2459 Fairbanks, Alaska 99707

Vol. 3 No. 4

June 13, 1986

TREADS ON THE TUNDRA

It is with trepidation that I write this, having written the 'blurb' for the last meeting and then been unable to attend. I hope that I have not become a ghost writer! I am happy to say, however, that reports were good (see 'PREZ SEZ' below) and I take this opportunity to thank the McBirneys, the Christiansens and the Hotrums for their much appreciated culinary endeavors. Those who took the tour with Gene had a fine time. Thanks also to you, Gene. I hear that there was a good turn out of 14 cars for the fun.

Carl has helped me with the copy for this issue with the following item which I have reproduced unexpurgated.

'FREZ SEZ':

Sitting inside looking at the rain, when I want to be out with Henry, I want to thank all who worked to make the Progressive Brunch so much fun— the food was great, drinks super, the rally loads of fun (even to Ruthies!!), the tour of the cemetery fascinating, and the company OUTSTANDING!!! For those who couldn't attend, try harder next time— you'll love it!

Jerry Krier is hard at work on the car show at North Pole Mall. They have not confirmed it as of now, but it should be a go. Then there is the steak fry at Gene and Tina's Harding Lake home coming up soon. Roger Smith is working on the Central Trip on the 4th of July. Call or send him a card if you are going.

Now comes the Golden Days Parade. So far we have not had a volunteer to chair this event. If there is ANYONE out there who would do this, call me (452-8948) or Roger Smith (479-8341). In the event that nobody wishes the "fun and challenge", Dot and I can do it (with your good support).

Oh yes— after the Central Parade, y'all come to the Jeglum cabin for a potluck type of picnic. We'll have the charcoal hot, and maybe a wiene or two— just stay on the Steese towards Circle City, cross the bridge over Crooked Creek, and we are the first cabin on your left— our name is on the mailbox— directly across from the State Hwy. Dept.

Cheers for a good summer.

May I emphasise the need for volunteer(s) for the Golden Days Parade. I am sure you remember that Dot and Carl did the job last year. Also I would like to hear from those who are going to Central.

Roger Smith